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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF MENTAL HEALTH AND CHEMICAL DEPENDENCY 
PROFESSIONALS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, June 28, 2006 at 12:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
September 27, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT
Michael Kriner, LCDP, Vice President
Carmetah Murray, Public Member, Secretary


Dr. James Walsh, LPCMH

Dr. William Northey, LMFT
Daniel Cherneski, LMFT

Maynard Gregory, LCDP
Vera Murrell, Public Member
Robert Doyle, Public Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Chris Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General

Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II
ALSO PRESENT 

Rita Ochoa
MEMBERS ABSENT

Russell Buskirk, LCDP, President
David Ciamaricone, LPCMH
Dr. James Wilson, LPCMH

Dr. John Walker, LMFT


Dawn Brown, Public Member

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Kriner called the meeting to order at 12:20 p.m. 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the May 24, 2006 minutes for approval. Mr. Cherneski made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murrell to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion unanimously carried.
PROPOSAL TO DENY HEARING – RITA OCHOA
The Board held a formal hearing to consider the application for Licensed Chemical Dependency Professional for Rita Ochoa, which the board had proposed to deny at its January 25, 2006 meeting. The hearing was held pursuant to Ms. Ochoa’s request under 29 Del. C. Section 10131(c). Present for the hearing was Ms. Ochoa. Verbatim testimony was recorded. Based on the evidence presented at the hearing, a motion was made by Ms. Murray, seconded by Mr. Doyle to approve Rita Ochoa’s application because the evidence presented at the hearing demonstrated that Ms. Ochoa was never convicted of a crime substantially related to the provision of mental health counseling and chemical dependency counseling in the State of Delaware in violation of Rule 11.1.77. Motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Formal Denial of LPCMH Applications that have been Proposed to Deny
Dr. Northey made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to deny the applications of Betty McVey, Robert Ellisan, Errol Moultrie and Sam McAbee. The board had previously proposed to deny these applications and the applicants failed to pursue their right to appeal the board’s proposals. Motion unanimously carried.









NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by Reciprocity – Margaret Albright
The Board reviewed Ms. Albright’s application for LPCMH licensure by reciprocity from Pennsylvania. Dr. Walsh made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cherneski to approve Ms. Albright’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by Reciprocity – William Pokorny
The Board reviewed Mr. Pokorny’s application for LPCMH licensure by reciprocity from Maryland. Mr. Cherneski made a motion, seconded by Dr. Walsh to approve Mr. Pokorny’s application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Dan Borrelli
The Board reviewed Ms. Borrelli’s application for LPCMH licensure. Mr. Cherneski made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Ms. Borrelli’s application. Dr. Walsh abstained. Motion carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NASP Certification – Eileen Baker
The Board reviewed Ms. Baker’s application for LPCMH licensure by certification in the National Association of School Psychologists. Mr. Cherneski made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to propose to deny Ms. Baker’s application. Mr. Doyle objected. Dr. Northey abstained. Motion carried.
Request to Return to Active Status – Mary Beth Rimmer
The Board reviewed Ms. Rimmer’s request to return to active status. Ms. Murray made a motion, seconded by Mr. Doyle to approve Ms. Rimmer’s request. Motion unanimously carried.
Request for Hardship Extension – Erin Worden
The Board review Ms. Worden’s request for a hardship extension in order to complete 9 additional hours of continuing education. Dr. Walsh made a motion to notify Ms. Worden that she has until September 30, 2006 to complete the additional hours she needs, and if she has not been able to complete those hours, she should make her request for the Board to consider at its September 27, 2006 meeting. Ms. Murrell seconded the motion. Dr. Northey, Mr. Doyle and Mr. Gregory opposed. Motion carried.
Review of Board Newsletter

The Board reviewed a draft of its newsletter which included information about the new composition of the Board of Mental Health and Chemical Dependency professionals, information about new online services available by the Division of Professional Regulations and a letter from the President to the Board’s licensees. Mr. Cherneski made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murrell to approve sending the newsletter in PDF format to the licensees that have an email address on file and posting the newsletter on the Board’s website. Motion unanimously carried.
Assign Delegate for the AMFTRB Annual Meeting
Ms. Murray made a motion, seconded by Mr. Gregory to send Dr. Northey as the Board’s delegate to the AMFTRB annual meeting on September 14-16, 2006. Motion unanimously carried.
Correspondence

There was no correspondence for the Board to review.
Other Business (for discussion only)

Mr. Spizzirri informed the Board that there was nothing in the statute that prevented Mr. Gregory from being a volunteer reviewer for the Delaware Certification Board. 
Public Comment

Gene Dougherty addressed the board with his concerns about limited availability of mental health facilities in Kent and Sussex counties. His concern involved the St. Jones facility and what would happen if it were to be closed or sold to a for-profit organization.
Next Meeting Date

The Board will hold a meeting on September 27, 2006 at 12:00 p.m. in Conference Room A of the Cannon Bldg, 861 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware, 19904. All present indicated they would attend.
Adjournment

Ms. Murray made a motion, seconded Mr. Cherneski, to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried. There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 2:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

[image: image1.jpg]



Timothy E. Oswell
Administrative Specialist II 
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